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TRAFFIC COMMISSION MINUTES 
February 15, 2024 – 4:30 PM 

 
The February 15, 2024, Regular Meeting of the Traffic Commission was called to order by 
Acting Chair Dustin Sailor at 4:30 pm in the City Annex Conference room. 

 
COMMISSION MEMBERS PRESENT 
Acting Chair Dustin Sailor, Brett Weddell, David Gibbs, Ryan Adams, Nick Kieffer, Alan 
Metcalfe, Anthony Powell 
 
COMMISSION MEMBERS ABSENT 
Dennis Richmond 
 
STAFF PRESENT 
Tara Hetler, Engineering Department  
 
PUBLIC PRESENT 
Reni Lehman, Goshen Resident  
Jon Lehman, Goshen Resident  
Gary Haney, Goshen Resident  

 
I APPROVAL OF MINUTES 

Action: Motioned by Commissioner Weddell, seconded by Commissioner Bontrager to 
approve the November 16, 2023, December 21, 2023, and the January 18, 2024,  
meeting minutes. Motion carried 6-0. 

 
II PUBLIC COMMENT 
 
III OLD BUSINESS 

 
IV NEW BUSINESS 

 
a) Request for Removal and Additional Stop Signs – Northstone Road in Clover Trails  

Action: Motioned by Commissioner Keiffer, seconded by Commissioner Weddell to 
table the installation of additional stop signs at Northstone Road and Harvest 
Drive with the request that the Engineering Department collects traffic counts 
near the intersection. Motion approved 7-0. 

 
Action: Motioned by Commissioner Gibbs, seconded by Commissioner Bontrager to 

remove the two stop signs on Hay Parkway at Northstone Road. Motion 
approved 4-2.  
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V OTHER BUSINESS/DISCUSSION ITEMS 

 
a) Speed Radar Signs 

There was discussion regarding the proposed locations of the five new speed radar signs.  
 

b) Pedestrian Crosswalk Signs – 1800 Block of South Eisenhower Dr 
Genesis Products has installed another crosswalk for their employees with crosswalk 
signs in the city right-of-way. With the signs not being ADA compliant, the City’s 
liability was questioned.  
 

c) 9th - 10th Corridor Truck Routes  
There was discussion regarding the truck routes in the 9th/10th Street corridor including 
some of the history while trying to think of other available options. The engineering 
department will finish a complete review of previous meeting actions from the Traffic 
Commission and the Board of Public Works.  

 
 

VI ADJOURNMENT 
Action: Motioned by Commissioner Kieffer, seconded by Commissioner Weddell to 

adjourn the meeting. Motion carried 7-0. The next regular meeting is scheduled for 
March 21, 2024, at 4:30 p.m. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


